10-28-19

American Indian Ministries,
Attn: Dr. Rasmussen
Dear Brother and Sister Rasmussen:

I hope this letter finds that all is well with both of you. Know that your names are daily brought
before the Throne of Grace, that Christ would be glorified in and through your lives.

Thank you for the time of fellowship we enjoyed with you on 9-20-19. It’s a good thing when we
can pause from the business and busyness of life and formal ministry, to honor and exalt the Lord
in sweet Christ honoring fellowship with one another. In the world and sad to say, too often in
the body of believers, there is an absolute disconnect between the older and younger generation.
Our bond in Christ will not allow for any such disconnect and I sense our Father is well pleased.

Thank you once again for your offering to our building fund of $500.00, on 9-20-19. Finally,
after 3 months from the purchase and order date, the Electrical Switch Gear is arriving today. We
will begin wiring the building on Wednesday. Many have grown weary of waiting for the building
to be complete. They cry out, “When will it be done Pastor?,” and yet, they will not give a half
cent towards it’s completion, or offer a second of their time towards the labor necessary to
complete the work. I suppose this is a common thing that pastor’s the world over encounter,
namely that many who identify themselves as Christians, both rob God and leave the heavy lifting
of the work, to fall upon the shoulders of the willing few. Any work we enter into for the Lord,
will take a love for Christ’s will to be done before our own, walking by faith, patience, and
plowing forward without looking back, to see it through to the finish.

May the Lord continue to bless you for your clear manifestation of the Joshua and Caleb spirit.

In His service,

P.O. By dié? Melvin
Alpine, CA 91903

(619) 873-7372




